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Impetigo

What is it? 

 A common contagious bacterial skin infection, 
caused by Staphylococcus Aureus or Group A 
Streptococcus.  

 Bacteria enter an opening on the skin such as a 
cut, bite, or burn site and multiply causing a sore 
that drains yellowish fluid. 

How is it spread? 

 By direct contact with drainage from a skin sore. 

 By direct contact with contaminated objects that 
an infected person touched.  

 Infection can be transferred from one sore to 
another open area on the body by scratching the 
sore and then touching other open areas. 

What are the symptoms? 

 Small red pimples or fluid-filled blisters with 
crusted yellow scabs usually on the face but may 
be anywhere on the body. 

 The sores are generally painless, although there 
may be burning or itching. 

 Fever, pain, swelling, & weakness can occur if it 
is more serious. 
 

When do symptoms start? 
After exposure to an infected person, the time it 
takes for infection to appear varies, depending on 
the bacteria that caused the infection. 

How long is it contagious? 

 Remains contagious until at least 24 hours of 
antibiotic treatment  

 If untreated, contagious until the sores are 
crusted and healed. 

How is it treated? 
Treated with an antibiotic ointment and/or an oral 
antibiotic. 

How is it prevented? 
Frequent and thorough hand washing: 

 especially after touching sores.  

 after sneezing and/or coughing. 

 Do not share towels, and other personal items. 

 Try to keep the sores covered with a loose 
dressing to allow airflow until they dry out. 

 Launder contaminated clothes daily. 

 Clean and disinfect all toys, equipment and 
frequently touched surfaces daily.  

 Keep fingernails short to reduce injury from 
scratching and reduce the spread of infection 
through contaminated fingernails. 

Should I go to childcare, school or work? 

Those infected should be excluded from childcare, 
school or work until 24 hours after treatment with 
antibiotics has been started. 

For further information, please contact the 
Communicable Disease Control Program staff at  
705-474-1400 or 1-800-563-2808, ext 5229. 
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